
[image: image1.emf][image: image2.emf]
The Ups Club & pH Bar

Annual General Meeting 2014
Minutes

Date of meeting: June 12th 2014
Time: 5.30pm

Venue: Downs Hall

Attendees: See signature sheet in records 

Nathan Brown introduced himself as current Chairman.

Minute taker: Penny Flohr

1. Apologies were received from Neil Jerome.

2. Minutes of AGM 2013; accepted.

3. Matters arising from AGM 2013 – none.

4. Chairperson’s report & Future of The Club; Nathan Brown

The past year has been another great year for the reinvigoration of our Club. We have now completed the refurbishment of the pH Bar which has certainly increased attendance.  However, the bar committee has seen it necessary to raise prices which has been a difficult decision to take with the Committee.  This was felt necessary given the increase in the cost price of our stock and that we had not invoked a price increase in more than four years.  The price increase was relatively modest, but we have taken into account a number of suggestions from our patrons.  We now offer a seasonal beer at the £2 price-point; we also offer a double spirit and mixer for £4, marking only a 50p increase over the price before the increase. 

The money we raise in the bar, as well as pool membership and hall fees, is ploughed back into the Bar and Club facilities. This can be seen in the new flooring, furniture, windows, ceiling, central heating and, most recently, a new Sony 55" television for the Club in the bar area.  We are also keen to make the most of the television, above and beyond the forthcoming sports events, including film nights and the potential for the area to be used for meetings and workshops.

The Club foyer has been refurbished entirely with repainting and new flooring throughout.  The strategy for the refurbishment has been to both improve the facilities for the members, but also to encourage greater footfall, which will ultimately result in increased revenue for the Club.  These revenues can then be pushed into further refurbishments in the future.

In particular, in the coming year, our main objective and commitment is to renovate the swimming pool after many years of remedial actions which have done well to keep the facility open most of the time, but now more significant action is needed.  However, it is clear that the pool requires significant investment for the future and to avoid potential closure.  We are in talks with a number of contractors and pool companies to identify the most appropriate refurbishment option, but this will cost a great deal of money and therefore we must put a halt to other planned refurbishments until we have the plans finalised and we can move ahead.  We are committed to refurbishing the ladies changing rooms and toilet facilities once the pool is refurbished and the necessary funds raised.

The Ups Club is an entirely voluntarily-run organisation and it can be a lot of work maintaining a club with literally thousands of members.  None of this could be done without the tireless work of many people and I'd encourage those who would like to volunteer to support our Club to please do so, whether it's in the bar or organising events to joining the management committee.  I'd like to thank all of the volunteers who make our Club what it is; in particular, Zoe for spearheading the bar refurbishment and Gerry Vella from the RMH for supporting our refurbishment with him and his team.

Overall, this has been a great year for the Club and its members and I fully expect the facilities to be improved in the coming year and years to the great benefit of our membership.

5. Treasurer’s report; Zoe Walters

The funding along with pool membership, income from hire of the hall and associate membership have maintained the pool, the cleaning and general maintenance of the hall and the changing facilities. Overall the standard of cleanliness of the club has been maintained to a high degree where possible. 

Last year we marked the 50th anniversary of the Ups Club with a Summer Ball, which took place in the hall and bar of the club and was a great success thanks to the input and commitment of a new group of ladies who volunteered and ran the entire event.

The hall has regular bookings, from both internal employees of the ICR and RMH, as well as from outside parties, which helps to promote the club internally and externally.

In line with our commitment pledged last year to renovate the club where possible committee made a decision to spend some of the savings on much needed refurbishments to the entrance and bar areas of the club, with a view to further spending over the coming year on both the swimming pool and changing areas. The RMH has provided much needed help in every aspect of this and the result has been a complete refurbishment to the bar in terms of new ceiling tiles and lighting, a complete pain job and a new floor, all of which had been paid for by the club. The pH bar has also provided new furniture and the result is a much updated and welcoming bar area. A substantial, but reasonable amount of money was spent on these renovations, which has helped to further encourage use of the club and hall.

Regular repairs to the pool and other necessary areas of the club have taken place throughout the year and we predict a substantial amount of money will be spent on much-needed repairs to the pool over the coming months. 

Various clubs have requested equipment and additions to the hall and these have been granted wherever possible.

The Ups Club committee and pH Bar management committee would like to thank volunteers for all the hard work in ensuring these facilities have remained available to the staff and students in the past year.

6. pH bar report; Amin Mirza
The pH Bar continues to regularly host and support events for staff and students of the Royal Marsden Hospital Foundation Trust and the Institute of Cancer Research.
During the course of 2013/14 these have included the Spring Party, the Squash Club AGM, the Ups Club AGM, the

PDocSOA Summer Party, the CancTher Division Day, the Mini Olympics Finals Night, SeptemberFest, the Halloween Party, Students’ Freshers Week, the ICR Xmas Party, the DDU Xmas Party, the Imaging Xmas Party, and many other birthday parties, PhD viva celebrations, leaving/arriving drinks, and team/department socials.  In addition the pH Bar has also been extensively used by the Diving club, the Squash club, the PostDocs’ and Scientific Officers’ Societies, and the Students’ Association.
In the past year the Ups Club and the pH Bar have undertaken a programme of refurbishment and renovation supported by the RMH and ICR.  The works have delivered a brighter and more welcoming environment within the Club and Bar areas which we hope will encourage greater use of the Clubs facilities.
The introduction of a new till system within the Bar has helped to improve control of stock turnover.  Along with a

drive to reduce the number of lines being carried, short term promotions and managed price increases we hope to improve turnover of the Bar allowing for further investment in facilities available to Club users.
The pH Bar and its volunteers continue to work hard to maintain and attract members to use its facilities and to keep it open.  The pH Bar and Ups Club committees would like to thank all volunteers for their efforts in ensuring these facilities remain available to the staff.
A copy of the accounts is available to view.

7. Special Members’ report – Pool (Emma Sawyer)
There were a few problems with the pool last year, in particular, problems with the boiler.  As a result there was a period when the pool had to close while we waited on delivery of parts.  Members were given one month’s extra membership by way of compensation to thank them for their patience and understanding during this time.

Work is needed on the pool and we are in the process of getting quotes.  When work is carried out we will take the opportunity to give it a good clean.

8. Election of auditors

It was proposed that the same auditors are retained – Wellden Turnbull LLP. 

9. Committee

There was a call for an RMH staff rep to join the committee.

10. Any other business

Laura Glass donated a clock to the Club.
Meeting closed at 5.55pm.
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	Name
	Affiliation (RMH/ICR)

	Ann Murrells
	Hon RMH

	Emma Sawyer
	ICR

	Penny Flohr
	ICR

	Colin Kwok
	ICR

	Grace Mak
	ICR

	Laura Glass
	ICR

	Matt Cheeseman
	ICR

	John Swansbury
	RMH

	Marco Borri
	RMH/ICR

	Susana Miranda
	ICR

	Ines Figueiredo
	ICR

	Mark Sydenham
	ICR

	Amin Mirza
	ICR

	James Morden
	ICR

	Jonathan Macdonald
	ICR

	Nathan Brown
	ICR

	Zoe Walters
	ICR

	Sarah Miller
	ICR

	Daniel Nava Rodrigues
	ICR

	Delila Gasi Tanderfelt
	ICR

	Tom Buist
	ICR


Page 1 of 4
Page 4 of 4

